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SAL VE REGINA C) THE NEWPORT COLLEGE 

NEWSBULLETIN 
Published by the Office of Public Relations, Ext. 208 
Vol. 15 No. 10 

SENIOR CLASS 

AUCTION 

GOING, GOING, GONE 

February 7, 1985 

The second annual Senior Class Auction, sponsored by the 
Alumni Office, will be held in Mercy Hall at 8:00 p.m. on 
Thursday, February 14. (That's Valentine's Day!) Students will 
be contacting you to ask for your contribution of some creative 
gift or service to be auctioned that evening. Faculty and staff 
members may call ext. 223 to find out their student contact or 
may send gift pledges directly to the Alumni Office. Students 
interested in helping on that evening should call Valorie Sheehan 
or Sharon Caine at ext. 223. 

GIFT IDEAS! 

1. Homemade cookies each week for a month. 
2. Bag of groc eries. 
3. Tickets to an athletic or cultural event. 
4. Handknit mittens, scarf, sweater. 
5. Typing/editing of a paper. 
6. Laundry, washed, dried and folded for two weeks. 
7. Dinner at the home of a faculty/staff member. 
8. A sailboat trip for two with faculty/staff member. 
9. Packed picnic basket for two. 

10. Flowers delivered to student's room/dorm once a month. 

For additional gift ideas contact the Alumni Office for a 
"Wish List" at ext. 223. The second annual Senior Class Auction 
promises to be a fun-filled e vening. See you there! 

* * * 



ANNOUNCEMENTS 

ATWOOD LECTURE SERIES TO FEATURE REVEREND JAMES SKEHAN; 
GEOLOGY VS. THEOLOGY IS TOPIC 

The Atwood Lecture Series will sponsor a lecture, "Is God a 
Creationist: Where do Geology and Theology Meet?", by Reverend James 
Skehan, S.J. on Wednesday, February 20 at 7:30 p.rn. in the O'Hare 
Auditorium. 

The lecture will concentrate on the Creationist theory of evolution 
vs. the scientific theory. Creationists deduce from the Bible that the 
earth is approximately 6,000 years old. According to geologists and their 
study of rock formations, the earth is at least 4,500 million years old. 
Father Skehan will discuss these differing opinions and whether the two can 
be reconciled so that people may simultaneously believe in both the Bible 
and science. 

Reverend Skehan, Director of the Weston Observatory and the Department 
of Geology and Geophysics at Boston College since 1974, holds a Ph.L., 
S.T.B. and S.T.L. from Weston College and a Ph.D. in geology from Harvard 
University. 

The lecture is free and open to the public. For further information 
contact Sister Esther Whalen at ext. 242. 

* * * 

CAREER AWARENESS WEEK 

The Career Planning and Placement Office has scheduled a "Career 
Awareness Week" beginning Monday, February 25 through Saturday, March 2. 
The week-long event will be highlighted by "Career Day" on Wednesday, 
February 27 from 10:00 a.rn. - 3:30 p.rn. 

A lecture by author Torn Jackson, entitled "Guerilla Tactics in the Job 
Market," will be presented on Tuesday, February 26 at 7:30 p.rn. in the 
O'Hare Auditorium. Mr. Jackson is a national authority on jobs and the job 
market and is the author of "The Hidden Job Market," "The Perfect Resume" 
and "Get the Job You Want in 28 Days." The lecture, co-sponsored by the 
Student Academic Senate, is $1 for Salve students and senior citizens 
and $2 for the general public. 

On Saturday, March 2 at 2:00 p.rn. in Ochre Court, the Career Planning 
and Placement Office along with the SRC Alumni Association will sponsor a 
fashion show, "Dress for Success," with fashions by G. Fox. A general 
admission of $4 will be charged; $2 for students and senior citizens. 

Included in the week's events will be special career presentations by 
guest speakers. Employment recruiters will also be available to discuss 
career opportunities. 

Career Awareness Week is open to the College community and the general 
public. For a complete calendar of events and further information contact 
Bernice Whitaker, Career Planning and Placement, ext. 280. 

* * * 



ANNOUNCEMENTS 

TTTT•T•TTTTTTTTTTTTTTTTTTTTTTTTTTTTTT~ 

l r···,a~a,,,,,.,,,;~~ j 
I i THE NEWPORT COLLEGJiji ! 
~ 1 THEATRE COMPANY I ; . ' ' > • 
> 
> 
: presents 
• ; 
: The Lion In Winter • • • • • 
' ' • 
l ....... ·-···························~1 

The Lion leaps in February as The 
Newport College Theatre Company presents The 
Lion in Winter on February 28, March 1,2, and 
3 at 8:00 p.m. in Mercy Hall's Little Theatre. 
This comedy/drama is directed by Gary 
Diomandes, the newest member of the SRC 
Theatre Department faculty. 

The cast of The Lion in Winter includes: 
Fred Villari, freshman; Aurora Marie Brito, 
senior; Ronald Renshaw, freshman; Karl 
Ginalski, sophomore; James Dizazzo, freshman; 
Magda Skomal, sophomore and C. Richard Koster, 
sophomore. 

Tickets may be purchased at the Box Office on the evening of each 
performance or in Miley Hall, room 207. For further information contact 
the Theatre Department at ext. 217. 

* * * 

COMMUTER CENTER 

The BOATHOUSE has taken on a new 16ok and a new service for Salve 
Regina's commuting students. Officially opened on January 29th, 1985, the 
Boathouse now offers vending machines - drinks, snacks and candy; third 
class mailboxes; book lockers; coffee and donuts-available 8:30-11:30 a.m. 
daily; and a fridge to keep your lunch in while at class. Presently open 
from 8:30 a.m. - 5:00 p.m. on school days, the Center can be used for study, 
relaxation, and lunch or snacking. 

Anyone wishing to have his/her name on a mailbox may fill out an 
information sheet which can be obtained from the Center Director, Sister 
Mary Consilii. 

Commuters need not be the unknown students on campus! Drop in, get 
acquainted, and become an active, involved member of the Salve Community! 

* * * 

THANK YOU 

The Young Parents Program of Rhode Island, Inc. (YPP) is most 
pleased to announce that the Salve community contributed more to the 
1984 YPP United Way Donor Option Drive than any other organization. Also, 
1984 pledges ($1,537.00) were almost double those of 1983 ($834.00). 

Program participants, staff and members send special thanks to each 
person who contributed. Your support is most sincerely appreciated. 

Agnes Rarity Curtis (Class of '75) 
Founder-Director 

Dr. Robert J. McKenna 
Community Advisory Board 

* * * 

Dr. Jack Childs 
Board of Directors 



ANNOUNCEMENTS 

GRADUATE COUNCIL STUDENT REPRESENTATIVE 

Lisa Widman has resigned as Student Representative to the Graduate Council. 
Lisa's Health Services Administration internship at Blue Cross/Physician 
Services resulted in a full-time job offer which she accepted. Her 
replacement on the Graduate Council is John Frost who received an M.S. in 
Criminal Justice in 1983 and is currently a candidate for an M.A. in Human 
Development. Students can reach Jack at home (846-1429) or at business 
(847-1306). 

* * * 

FACULTY NEWS 

Dr. William Burrell, Vice President/Dean of Faculty, recently was 
elected a Director of the Newport County Chapter of the American Red Cross. 

* * * 

Diane Caplin, Director of Academic Advising, Barbara Sylvia, Assistant Vice 
President~nd John Rok, Director of Counseling Services, received word 
that their proposed program, "Orientation, Advising and Tutorial 
Assistance: Orchestrating For Successful Student Development," has been 
selected for presentation at the National Convention of the American 
College Personnel Association to be held in Boston from March 24 - 27. The 
Convention will draw several thousand student affairs professionals from 
colleges and universities across the country. In conjunction with the 
Convention, Salve's Alumni Office will sponsor a gathering for Boston area 
alumni on Tuesday, March 26 at 6:00 p.m. in the new Westin Hotel. For 
additional information about the A.C.P.A. Convention or Alumni event please 
contact John Rok at extension 282 or Sharon Caine at extension 223. 

* * * 

FACULTY NEWS 

Mr. Dwight Webb of the Management and Economics Departments recently 
participated in a seminar, "Managing Your Business for Profit and Growth." 
Mr. Webb spoke about Strategic Planning. The seminar, held in Ochre Court, 
was sponsored by the Newport Chamber of Commerce and the accounting firm of 
Laventhol and Horwath. 

* * * 

DEADLINE FOR THE NEXT NEWSBULLETIN: 11:30 a.m. on Friday, February 15. 
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